VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

JANUARY 23, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Trustee Randy Burk was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the January 9th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for Personnel after Citizen Comments.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated a motor housing at the sewer plant needs to be replaced.
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated there was a small water leak on M&O Station Road that was fixed on Friday, January 20th. 
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Scott Baltz stated there is an issue with the proposed sidewalk project on Parkview Drive. EastWest Gateway has rezoned Millstadt as rural, so the road work is no longer eligible for the grant. Village Engineer James Barganier clarified that they will accept the sidewalk project but nothing for the road. Mayor Todd asked how far along Parkview were they planning to do the project. Scott answered from North Jefferson Street to North Polk Street. The plan was to add sidewalk and resurface the street. James added this new zoning will apply to all street projects if EastWest Gateway is involved. Mayor Todd asked Scott to discuss it with Randy Burk. 

Mayor Todd stated he and Randy will be discussing which IGDB grants to apply for this year. Applications are due in March.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated he ordered the truck that was included in the budget from Morrow Brothers Ford.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: none
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated a bid was submitted by J.F. Electric for lighting on diamond 2 and diamond 3. They bid $258,830 but $6,000 would be deducted for grass work that can be taken care of by maintenance. Mark Todd made a motion to accept the bid for lighting on ball diamonds 2 and 3 by J.F. Electric for $252,830. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mayor Todd asked when the project would start. Scott Baltz answered that he told them he would discuss that with them on Tuesday, pending the approval.

Mark Todd stated the Commercial Club Wing Fling will be held on Saturday, February 4th at St. James Parish Center. Doors open at 5pm. Proceeds go to the parks.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated all of the single plots have sold out. He and Scott Baltz designated new plots for singles. There should not be an issue for another ten years.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated Dave Hankammer from the Township Board was appointed to the Senior Center Executive Board. The telephone reassurance program received a $10,000 grant. The checking account balance is $59,705. The savings account balance is $87,234. The grant base contract for 2022 - 2023 is $226,980 but there are some questions that are being looked into due to the first quarter deposit. The AARP Income Tax Prep begins Monday, February 6th, by appointment only. Mike Capell is still offering his tech services on the fourth Fridays of the month. Volunteer drivers are needed for rural areas. The Sandra M. Bereitschaft Foundation is still donating the money to supply the containers for in-home meals. Their annual dinner is Saturday, February 11th and the cost is $40. The elevator passed inspection and the license is displayed.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 21st.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated there would be a Zoning Board meeting tomorrow, Tuesday, January 24th.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Village received the $100,000 funds that were earmarked funds for the Village from Senator Christopher Belt for infrastructure projects. These funds will go towards the sewer lining project in Coachlite.

Mayor Todd stated that at the previous meeting it was discussed that Illinois American will be raising their rates 40%. The office staff and Randy Burk figured out that the minimum usage payment will not see a significant increase but those using more than 1,000 gallons will see 7.6% increase. A few cities and villages have written the ICC about increasing the rates by 40% at one time. However Illinois American wouldn’t have been able to increase without the ICC’s approval. 

Mayor Todd stated the Village will be renewing the weed control services of Dandy Lawns for Tuffy Mueth Field for the upcoming year.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the annual Fire Department meeting will be held on Friday, February 3rd at 6:30pm at the Columbus Club.

Mayor Todd stated Sidebarr Technologies has been setting up the Village computers. The Police Department is having theirs done on Wednesday. It is a cyber security requirement by the insurance company.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Clerk’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Dustin Trankle made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mark Todd. The motion carried unanimously. 
________________________________   

________________________________

Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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